03/11 MARCH NEWS
Hello one an all, its news time again. As we go to press, we have some breaking news…. Thanks to Smiffy’s efforts we now have a legal radio license; after predicted costs for operating a base station between £450 an £6500 pa… We now can operate as ‘Cromer Micro’ on 129.825 and all for £25.00pa  The license is now on display in the tower office…
Our planning is up for renewal later this year…. We have been in discussion with the planners since December… Our Council, having combined Planning East and West has since made staff redundant. Looking at the lists on their website and in the local press, this could take months. …
Northrepps Aero Club: Well the wonderful British weather is still throwing up a pack of Jokers. January proved to be the wettest and dullest for years in between periods of hard frost…it has gone from -13 to +13 and all in between, having said that, our hearts go out to all in OZ who really have had a rough time. 
The working weekend went really well and many of you who could not make it, will have seen the pics either in our gallery or on facebook. We will need one more day on 27th March to get the final set of numbers done and have a final ‘spring clean’ prior to what we hope will be a great season…

When the weather has been kind, we have had a steady flow of visitors.

Smiffy has taken advantage of the bad weather and given the ride on mower a full service and it is now gleaming and with newly sharpened blades is ready to start work…. The gangs have also been sorted and are ready to roll. The quad has also had the ‘Smiffy treatment’ and has had its first proper service in some 20 years!!!!! It has been stripped back to the last nut and bolt, steam cleaned, serviced, rebuilt and repainted and now looks better than new and unique too…… Thanks Smiffy….
Weather Station: Our weather station has had several problems of late. Nic Hart has kindly donated us a new updated ‘all singing and dancing’ digital model. We are currently running both as we cannot yet upload the new one to our website until the software is sorted out. It works a dream on the airfield and there is also a relay to the diner. It will eventually upload to a website and we hope to add a link for this asap. Once the ‘glitches’ are sorted, details will be on our site.
Rubbish (F.O.D) On The Field: There has been an increase in old drink cans and general rubbish being dropped on the field. This is a real hazard to all types of aircraft. There are numerous bins around the viewing and camping area. There is also a bin in both the model flying and paramotor areas. Please use them or take it home, like wise, please use the ashtrays and not the ground for your butt ends… It does not look good when visitors arrive. 
Fly-Ins: The list is now posted on our website. 
The Icicle fly-in was a bit of a flop with both days knocked out by the weather. A couple of brave souls got airborne on paramotors with an OAT of +2c …… mad, mad…m 

Coltishall Airfield: Many of you locals will have seen that it seems likely that the airfield has been sold to TAG Aviation. This company currently operate from various sites including Stanstead and Kemble. Their main line of work is breaking old airliners for spares and/ or scrap. They plan to now undertake this from Coltishall, subject to planning. There is a rumour that they will also offer deep storage  for large aircraft. They plan to employ some 400 people which can only be good. If it does happen, this will of course mean that the site will be active again… watch this space….
Rotax engines (again) I heard a tale recently that made me shudder and is a warning to all users of this type and mainly the 912 version. Many operators pull the engine through prior to starting to await the ‘Rotax gurgle’ I gather the manual does suggest this. Recently at a flying school in East Anglia, an Instructor was doing this as part of a D.I. prior to the first flight of the day: With keys out, mags off and chocks in place.. on the second pull through, the aircraft started and nearly removed several fingers…..OUCH. The School in question has now modified its policy and banned the practise. It operates several aircraft all with Rotax engines. They now suggest checking the oil visually and turning the starter with mags off to achieve the same effect. There was another recent case of this where the aircraft was still in the hangar and the result was a vast amount of damage to the aircraft, others nearby and not to mention a large hole in the hangar wall…..
The Flying School  Congratulations to Richard Ford on passing his GST. 
At the time of writing, I have to inform you all that the School is on the move. With Gordon away and his stand in only able to operate on Saturdays, it was not going to work. We have had some issues but hope we can part on friendly terms and that as they settle in at Felthorpe, they will still use us or visit from time to time.
The Paramotor Club The guys have got some flying in and as the weather improves, we will no doubt see more getting airborne…..
Northrepps Model Flying Club Again, when the weather has been good, they have been getting some flying in. The track has now been extended towards the model flying area. They also have some smart ‘run up’ benches in order to improve safety and aching backs.
Ludham News I again have no news from our nearby field other than I gather that the gyro based there had a ‘little coming together of rotors and rudder!!!’ The aircraft in question is now mended and back in the air…
Project Updates: JP has now moved his ‘Mini-max’ to the field… This aircraft was 17 years in the making and has never flown, the builder then sold it JP. It is now together and the engine has been run in. He hopes that by the time this letter is published, the aircraft will have passed its ‘MOT’ and he then plans to have the aircraft test flown and cleared for flight.
Then the fun begins…..

From the Flying Press/Media: Aircraft Registrations….. Since flying began, most Countries have issued ‘reggie numbers’ in sequence, however, along with personnel plates on cars, anyone could have a private plate (at an extra cost)as long as It is “Clean, decent and legal”…. This is not a new thing and indeed a certain Herr Hitler had  D-HTLR on his Tri-motor…. Many clubs, schools and groups have taken advantage of this service  and even more so with the RV series of aircraft(e.g. G-RVIV). Local ones that spring to mind are the Cessna at Little Snoring(G-MCLY), the RV at Ludham(G-LUDM) and some fun ones like the Police group who fly G-PLOD….and the first (Air Creation) Kiss microlight imported by Flylight as a demo aircraft is registered as G-SNOG….. I see this month that the CAA do have a sense of humour…. A Harmon Rocket, a version of the RV8 on steroids, was registered G-MILF……. I say nothing !!!!!!!
A timely reminder in all the flying press to all those who have not flown over the winter to check the validity of their licenses and medical. 

Sales/Wants board: This is a new feature and it is open to all…Why not take advantage of this free service….. Contact Chris, Smiffy or visit the link on our website 
PROJECT FOR SALE: Scintex CP1310 Super Emeraude ; factory built 1965, restored following a takeoff accident in 1987 and slightly redesigned in a landing accident in 2010. Intact Fuselage less engine (0-200)as shockloaded, one wing needs TLC and a new leg, no tailwheel. Needs new harnesses and basic flight instruments/radio. New canopy an windscreen recently fitted. Some spares and all paperwork. Cleared for Mogas and on permit …..offers:- £2,000 ovno
Have a great season and happy landings,

                   Chris and the Team

That worst moment: Case One…An elderly Japanese man recently died of natural causes, he was in his nineties….He was deemed to be the most unlucky man to have ever lived in recent times…. Why, you ask? Well, 

He was living in Hiroshima when the first atomic bomb was dropped. The following day, he thought it was time to leave and as the trains were still running, He decided that the best plan was to go and stay with relatives…yup, you guessed it…. He hopped on a train to Nagasaki only to be ‘nuked’ for a second time. He survived again albeit with some burns this time. He was thought to be the only witness to both nuclear attacks and live to tell the tale……
Case Two….. A man emigrated to New Zealand thinking he had at last got away from the  ‘speed gun’ toting Police….. He was only booked for the second time in his life by the same Police Officer who had booked him back in London some 2 years earlier and approx 11,682miles away. The Constable in question had also emigrated round the same time……OOops!!!!  Smiles all round!!!!!???? Not.
Silly Quiz Time 
1) Langham Airfield has two ‘claims to fame’ What are they?

2) Ballroom dancing is all the rage again… which two dances have the same name as letters in the phonetic alphabet?

3) In recent times, there have been 2 ‘D Days’ ; The first was the Normandy Landings back in 1944, the other one happened on February 15 1971…What was it? 
4) Some of you may have been skiing this winter….Some may have been to Helvetia, but what is this country better known as in English? 
5) What was the first (and largest) of the WW11 4 Engine Bombers?

6) Last month I touched on the demise of the Nimrod Squadrons, it has been replaced by a flight of AWAC’s…. What type of civil aircraft is it adapted from?

1) Langham has one of the last surviving Training Domes, used to train Navigators to use a Sextant for astro-navigation.  It was also used in the making of the film The Dam Busters…

2) Tango and Foxtrot

3) Decimalisation Day or when we officially changed from L.S.D. to Pounds and Pence

4) Switzerland 

5) The Short Sterling
6) The irony here is the replacement aircraft is a Boeing 707 and came on line around the same time as the Comet…… umm… The virtually new Nimrods that cost billions to produce, millions to destroy and to be replaced by an ageing Boeing some of which are 25yrs old….. no comment 
